MINUTES OF THE

PUBLIC HEARING OF THE

PLANNING COMMISSION OF THE

GARDEN CITY, UTAH

The Garden City Planning Commission held a Public Hearing on Wednesday, March 7, 2012 at the Garden City Lakeview Building, located at 69 N. Bear Lake Blvd., Building C.  Commission Chair Lance Bourne opened the meeting at 4:55 p.m.
Commission Members Present:


Lance Bourne, Chair


Dallas Solum


Mike Schiess


Jim Stone


Chuck Stocking 

Others Present:


Sharlene Millard


Don Webb


Curtis Moldenhauer


Michael Moldenhauer


Anita Weston 


Kathie Andersen


Brian House

ORDINANCES

No Comments from the audience.

ADJOURNMENT

Commission Chair Bourne closed the regular meeting at 5:00 p.m.

APPROVED:




ATTEST:

________________________________        ___________________________________

Lance Bourne, Chair



Sharlene Millard, Assistant Clerk
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MINUTES OF THE

REGULAR MEETING OF THE

PLANNING COMMISSION OF THE

GARDEN CITY, UTAH

The Garden City Planning Commission held their regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, March 7, 2012 at the Garden City Lakeview Building, located at 69 N. Bear Lake Blvd., Building C.  Commission Chair Lance Bourne opened the meeting at 5:00 p.m.

Commission Members Present:


Lance Bourne, Chair


Dallas Solum


Mike Schiess


Jim Stone


Chuck Stocking 


DeWayne Gifford


Nate Gracey

Others Present:


Sharlene Millard


Don Webb


Curtis Moldenhauer


Michael Moldenhauer


Anita Weston 


Kathie Andersen


Brian House


John Spuhler, Mayor


George Peart

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Commission Member Solum made the motion to approve the minutes as submitted for our February 1, 2012 meeting. Commission Member Schiess seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

ORDINANCES

#12-01 - Cluster Development definition
Commission Member Schiess made the motion that we approve Ordinance #12-01 as it has been re-written as it states now with that one change as “is to”.  Commission Member Stocking seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
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#12-03 - Grades of Roads

Commission Chair Bourne said this puts us in line with Park City and Jackson.  We’re creating a safe environment.

Commission Member Stocking made the motion that we approve ordinance #11E-514-C as it is written.  Commission Member Schiess seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
#12-04  –  Farmer’s and Artisan’s Market definition
Commission Member Solum made the motion to approve the definition for the farmer’s and artisan’s market as we discussed.  Commission Member Stocking seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

# 12-07 – Farmer’s and Artisan’s Market in Commercial Zone
Commission Chair Bourne presented some changes.  It was explained that vendors can put out signs for a couple of hours before, but taken down immediately after.  Their items to sell need to be approved by a committee.  Everything has to be handcrafted or home grown.  They can’t sell any flea market type of things.

Commission Member Schiess made the motion that Ordinance #11C-1502 - C1, C2 and C3 zones, that a Conditional Use Permit will be needed in a commercial zone.  Commission Member Solum seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

#12-08 – Nonconforming buildings need an address
Commission Member Schiess made the motion that we pass #11C-211, nonconforming building codes, as it is written along with 4” letter, block font and contrasting color.  Commission Member Gracey seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
#12-09 – Developers need to pave past property lines
Commission Member Gracey made the motion that for ordinance #12-09 as we’re discussing, an ordinance adding that a developer needs to pave 100’ past an existing residence rear property line, including the PUD/PRUD’s as currently written.  Commission Member Schiess seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
RE-ZONE TO HILLSIDE ESTATES
Commission Chair Bourne explained the zone.  This is for areas above the canal.  If subdivisions have already been approved, they will conform with new ordinances. 
Commission Member Solum made the motion that we approve #11C-1415 in regards to Hillside Estates. We are re-zoning to comply with this.  Commission Member Gifford seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
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CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT, application to change architectural standards at KOA Storage, Curtis Moldenhauer

Curtis Moldenhauer said they’re building a shed for storage of equipment.  They’re hoping that since they’re so far from 300 W., that they can follow the way that is usually built; 3 sides of metal and the front would have stone on the bottom.  He would be willing to put wood on the front.  
Commission Chair Bourne said when the architectural standards were drawn up, it was to protect Paradise Parkway and Hwy 89.  This building stands 325 feet off the parkway and is in the middle of his lot.  The lot is all one parcel.  They will have a fence between their property and the residential property next to it.

The Planning Commission doesn’t have any problems with that.  Commission Chair Bourne said the part facing the highway still needs to follow the standards.
George Peart explained that Steve Hamblin is the commercial inspector and he’s allowed the Moldenhauer’s to start on their project, without doing the walls, pending the Planning Commission’s decision.
Mayor Spuhler said it seems good to have these architectural standards.  But we shouldn’t make the business owners pay a lot.
Council Member House said this building is for storage.  It’s for non-commercial use.
The front of the building will face 300 W.

Commission Member Stocking made the motion that we grant a Conditional Use Permit on the KOA’s structure for the storage shed that is being built, based on metal on 3 sides, and the front side metal with 3’ wainscot, brick or rock.  Commission Member Gifford seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
APPROVAL OF NEW ACE HARDWARE STORE.

Curtis Moldenhauer said the store will have cedar siding on 3 sides, with vinyl on the back.  The tennis court will be made into parking with an exit road to 3rd West.  There will be 40 parking stalls in the rear and 11 up front.

Commission Member Stone said it will be a nice addition to the city.  Mr. Moldenhauer said they will sell some lumber and hope to open May 1st and will be open year-round.
Commission Member Schiess made the motion to approve the Architectural Standards that was presented and for their project to move forward.  Commission Member Gracey seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
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DON WEBB DISCUSSION
Commission Member Stone stated that he may have a conflict of interest with this project. 

Mr. Webb said he has property next to the Pickleville Store and has had this project approved a couple of times for 13 units.  It was previously decided to label his dwellings as single unit condo’s, so he has tried to follow the condo ordinance.  He hasn’t started because of the economy, but now he’s ready to start and is wondering how he can do it through phases and fences.  He wants to fence it in, do a phase and landscaping and then tear it up when he does other phases.  How do they want him to do phases in the future? Where can he put in his fences?

Commission Chair Bourne said to just bring in his plans and show them to the Commission.
Mr. Webb asked about putting the fence line within a setback.  It was explained that a fence can be on the property line.  Commission Chair Bourne said if he wants to start in phases, that’s fine, but they’ll need to look at egress/ingress and make sure they have enough parking.  
Mr. Webb asked about a road that is between his project and the store.  He wondered what the town foresees with that road.  It wasn’t found in the general plan.

Commission Chair Bourne explained how to do a project in phases.  Mr. Webb asked if he has a storage unit, will that be considered another unit?  Commission Chair Bourne said just bring in your plan and show the phases.  The fence just needs to be on the property line.  Council Member House said we need to make sure that he doesn’t fence over the road.
Mayor Spuhler said to have this landscaped really well in 2nd and 3rd phases.

MISCELLANEOUS
George Peart said he’s working on approving a building permit in Lochwood, and another one in the Cottages.  It was a slow winter for building.  

Mayor Spuhler said he’s excited that the town got a $2,000,000.00 grant.  They’ve tried for 3 years to get it.  Now the Council’s working on getting a tiger grant which is a matching grant.

The Water’s Edge hasn’t totally stopped yet.  The investors are also looking at other sites,  but Garden City is one of the final 2 or 3 locations.
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ADJOURNMENT
Commission Member Schiess made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:26 p.m.  Commission Member Stocking seconded the motion.  All in favor and the meeting closed.
APPROVED:




     ATTEST:
____________________________________     _________________________________
Lance Bourne, Chair



     Sharlene Millard, Assistant Clerk
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